
3rd October 2025 

Dear Parents / Carers, 

What an exciting time the children have had this week in school. There have been 

lots of exciting things happening from scavenger hunts and building teamwork in 

Early Years to lots of Maths and Science as well as some drama to learn about 

Anglo Saxon traders! Year 6 have been developing their spreadsheet and data 

analysis skills on the computers. Watch out Mrs. Darby and Mrs Bower! They may 

be after your jobs! 

Autumn seems to have well and truly arrived today with both wind and rain. As the 

weather becomes increasingly inclement please could you ensure that your child 

has an appropriate waterproof and warm coat and appropriate outdoor footwear 

for being outside. 

Despite the weather the children are keen to be outside and enjoying themselves 

with their friends during OPAL play. We are once again seeking items to enhance 

the children’s play. Each class has a bingo board of items to collect. Check out 

the boards later in the flyer. 

I am aware that this is the season for colds, sore throats and other illnesses and 

that it can be difficult to get appointments to see a doctor. Therefore, I have       

included NHS information about the ‘Think Pharmacy First’ programme which can 

provide advice and prescription medication if necessary without the need to see a 

doctor. More information is available by clicking here or by watching the         

Pharmacy First animation. For advice on whether your child is too ill for school 

please check out the NHS guidance by clicking here. 

Well done to Year 5 with the best attendance this week: 99.4%. 

Well done to Year 6 for the best attendance for this year: 99%. 

I hope that you enjoy reading this flyer and, despite the stormy weather, have a 

relaxing weekend. 

Mr. A. Wheatley,  

Headteacher    

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 

https://www.nhs.uk/nhs-services/pharmacies/how-pharmacies-can-help/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ec-43uOnzPY
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/


We continue to focus on attendance and punctuality so please remember that our School starts 

at 8.55am (9am for Nursery) and anyone arriving after this time will be marked as late. 

 

Attendance for this week is summarised below: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please see the graphic below which shows the significant impact of absence over time . 

 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 

Class 
Attendance 

this week 
Class  

Attendance 

this week 

Attendance 

this year 

Attendance 

this year 

Nursery

(Hedgehogs) 
98% 

Year 3 

(Gibside) 
98.4% 96% 96.4% 

Reception 

(Owls) 
99% 

Year 4 

(Lindisfarne) 
94.9% 97% 97.9% 

Year 1 

(Wallington) 
87.4% 

Year 5 

(Bamburgh) 
99.4% 95.2% 97.7% 

Year 2 

(Cragside) 
97.4% 

Year 6 

(Dunstanburgh) 
98.5% 98.7% 99% 



 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 
A Busy Week in Reception 
 
Reception have had a great week focusing on our senses - we went outside to 
complete a senses scavenger hunt, sorted out things that we use our senses for 
and practised our cutting skills.  
 
We have also worked really hard with our subitising, too. Well done Owls!  

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 

Taste Testing in Year 1  

In Science we have been learning about our different senses and we have been 

using them to do different investigations. This week we were investigating how  

different foods can taste. To start with we talked about words we could use to    

describe the way foods taste and then we all got to try the different foods and put 

them into categories. It was a very exciting lesson.   

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 

A Busy Week in Year 3! 

This week in Year 3, we have been continuing to practice our invasion games in 

PE. We discussed working as a team to score a goal by passing to team mates 

and we also introduced the concept of dummy passes to trick defenders. In Art, 

we have continued our cave painting topic by using natural pigments. The class 

used salad, pink petals and mud to create pictures and colours on paper. We 

have been exploring the use of dialogue in English and the class worked in pairs 

to imagine the type of conversations the characters in our book, ‘The Stolen 

Spear’ may have. In RE we learned about the Christian organisation, the         

Salvation Army. The class worked in pairs to produce some beautiful posters all 

about the Salvation Army and the good work they do every day.  

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 

Subtraction with Year 4. 

Year 4 have been working hard this week to use column method for subtraction; 

not only that, they have been using manipulates and diagrams to show their     

understanding of what happens in a mathematical exchange! 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 

Anglo Saxon Life with Year 5 

This week, Year 5 children have created short scripts to bring history to life,  

showing how the Anglo-Saxons traded with the Franks. They identified and acted 

out the goods that would have been exchanged, such as wool, pottery, jewelry, 

and spices. We have really enjoyed this week's lesson.  

 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 

Data Handling with Year 6 

In our new computing unit we are learning how to present data most effectively. 

For our first session, we looked at using a graphing software to transform a data 

table into a user friendly dual bar chart. Some of us then exported the bar chart to 

an additional document, where we typed up our explanation of the results.   

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 
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‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 

 

Dates for your Diary - Autumn Term 1 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

Friday 10th October 2025 World Mental Health Day 

Monday 13th October 2025 Nasal Flu Vaccinations (Nursery to Year 6) 

Tuesday 14th October 2025 Year 4 visit to Arbeia Roman Fort 

Friday 24th October 2025 
Early Years and Key Stage 1 Harvest Festival at St. Andrew’s 

Church - 9.30am 

Friday 24th October 2025 
Key Stage 2 Harvest Festival at St. Andrew’s Church - 

10.20am 

w/c Monday 27th October 

2025 
HALF TERM HOLIDAY 

Monday 3rd November 2025 TRAINING DAY - SCHOOL CLOSED 

Tuesday 4th November 2025 Parents Evening 

Thursday 6th November 2025 Parents Evening 

Friday 14th November 2025 Children in Need Non-Uniform Day 



‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 

 

Dates for your Diary - Autumn Term 2 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

Friday 5th December 2025 Friends of Heddon Christmas Fair from 1.30pm 

Monday 8th December 2025 Year 5 visit to the Great North Museum 

Thursday 11th December 2025 Save the Children Christmas Jumper Day 

Thursday 11th December 2025 Choir Christmas Showcase in School Hall at 4.30pm 

Tuesday 16th December 2025 Early Years Nativity in School Hall at 10am 

Tuesday 16th December 2025 
Key Stage 1 Christmas Performance at St. Andrew’s Church 

at 1.30pm 

Wednesday 17th December 

2025 

Key Stage 1 Christmas Performance at St. Andrew’s Church 

at 10am 

Friday 19th December 2025 Key Stage 2 Carol Service at St. Andrew’s Church at 9.30am 

w/c Monday 22nd December 

2025 
CHRISTMAS HOLIDAYS 

Monday 5th January 2026 School Reopens for Spring Term 


